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STAYING ALIVE...

At the Annual Parish Meeting in April, John Skelton from East Midlands Ambulance 
Service gave an excellent presentation on the significant benefits of administering CPR 

and the straightforward process for using a defibrillator. We are very lucky to have three 
of these potentially life saving pieces of equipment in the village and John has very kindly 
agreed to run a workshop in the village if there is enough interest, to give parishioners the 
opportunity to learn more about giving CPR and using defibrillators. 
This is not a formal or certified training course; it is the opportunity to gain some insight from 
an expert and gain some practical experience around giving CPR and using a defibrillator.
If you wish to attend this event, please email the Clerk: clerk@husbandsbosworthpc.org.
uk or call 881109 to register interest. 
Once numbers are known, and assuming we have enough people interested, we will liaise 
with John and agree a date or dates.

SHOW STARTER

Although it has to be said that we haven’t had a very favourable start to the gardening 
year so far, it is time to start planning for the Husbands Bosworth Horticultural and 

Craft Show 2024, which will be on Sunday, August  4th.
So, now is the time to start planning, preparing, practising and maybe (fingers crossed) 
start planting for a new year and a fresh opportunity to continue to celebrate a village 
tradition that has been running for over 140 years. The shows are always well supported by 
villagers, sponsors and volunteers making this a great local custom and a well established 
part of the community calendar.
For those new to the village here is a ‘flavour’ of what the show is about...

The heart of the show is not about how much money 
we make, (although any profits we make go back to 
local good causes) but about the community entering 
into the spirit of light hearted competition, admiring 
the different exhibits, winning on the tombola or 
simply enjoying a cup of tea and a homemade cake 
and catching up on village gossip! We will have 
our usual classes for all types of garden produce: 
vegetables, fruit, floral and baking, art and crafts classes 
- competitive classes for all ages. As a bonus, there are 
also opportunities to taste some of the brews and bakes!
Look out for regular updates and reminders in the Bugle 
and on Facebook. 
Any suggestions, questions or offers of help in any way, 
please contact Karen: kide.1962@gmail.com

REMEMBERING... 
June 6th 2024 marks the 80th anniversary of D-Day, when Allied 

forces mounted the largest amphibious invasion the world has ever 
witnessed. 
Operation Overlord saw around 4,000 boats and ships set down about 132,500 troops onto 
five Normandy beaches in an action that would bring about the liberation of north-west 
Europe from Nazi occupation. 
Husbands Bosworth will be remembering... Alongside beacons the length and breadth of 
the country and the UK Overseas Territories, we will be lighting our beacon, representing 
the ‘light of peace’ that emerged out of the darkness of war, on the Playing Field at 9.15pm 
on Thursday, 6th June 2024.

EVERYONE PLAYED THEIR PART - THIS IS FOR EVERYONE...

*****LAST CALL*****

If you go down in the wood today... 
No Teddybears at the Millennium Wood 
I’m afraid [not that we know of...]. 
However, you will no doubt notice that 
the steps and some of the pathways have 
recently been wood-chipped. 
There is always work to be done around 
the site to maintain this community facility 
so, if you fancy a little light work-out we 
are having a work party morning at the 
Woodland on Saturday, May 4th from 
10.00am to finish off the wood-chip.
We do have some equipment, but if you 
have a wheel barrow and shovel that would 
be great! 
For more info call Melvyn 07714 025566  

D-DAY 80 ANIVERARY 6 JUNE 2024 - THE LARGEST NAVAL, AIR AND LAND OPERATION IN HISTORY
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BUGLE POSTBAG

POLICE FILE

LUTTERWORTH BEAT SURGERIES
May
Sunday, May 12th,12.00pm - 1.00pm, 
	 Palmer’s Garden Centre, Bitteswell Road, Ullesthorpe

To contact your Dedicated Neighbourhood Team (DNT) online, use the quick and 
simple online contact tool - Search Lutterworth Police. You will be asked a few 
questions to make sure your query gets to the right place.

COPY DEADLINE  
15th OF THE MONTH 

PRECEDING PUBLICATION 

THE BUGLE TEAM 
Editor:
Melvyn Forman
10 Church Lane		 Tel: 880281
Email: m.forman@talk21.com
Treasurer & Advertising:
Ralph Horton
18 Highcroft		  Tel: 880526
Contacts:
Mike & Sylvia Price
3 Highcroft 		  Tel: 880902
Jo Horton
18  Highcroft. 		  Tel: 880526
Frances Smith
10 Butt Lane 		  Tel: 880225
Penny Mattock
9 Fernie Court 		  Tel: 881140
Heather O’Connor
16 Fernie Court	  	 Tel: 880165
Postal Subscription & distribution:
Melvyn Forman 		 Tel: 880281
Email: m.forman@talk21.com

www.husbandsbosworth.info  

  

LanGuard Ltd • Packs Hill Farm • Station Road • Husbands 
Bosworth • Lutterworth • Leicestershire • LE17 6JN
Tel: 01858 880 898 • Fax: 01858 880 720 
Email: info@languard.co.uk

All aspects of vegetation management, landscape 
maintenance and weed control

Urban, highway, sports, industrial and domestic

POLICE FILE
Market Harborough & Lutterworth 
Police
Dedicated Neighbourhood Team
	 Insp. Liz Perry 
	 Sgt. Charlie Davies
	 PC James Day 
	 PC Jason Rainbow
	 PCSO Alexander Caswell-Jones 
	 PCSO Steve Adams
Market Harborough Police Station, 
Fairfield Road, 
Market Harborough, 
0116 222 2222
harboroughandwigston.npa@leics.
police.uk 
CRIMESTOPPERS: 
	 0800 555111
ACTION FRAUD: 
www.actionfraud.police.uk
	 0300 123 2040

The Lutterworth Beat Office 
was recently officially opened 
at the Pavilion, Coventry Road, 
Lutterworth. 
The Office, which has been 
created with support of the 
Lutterworth Town Council, 
will allow officers of both 
the Beat and Response Teams 
a place where they can go 
and have a break or do some 
paperwork, whilst being in the 
local area and able to respond 
rapidly to any local incidents. 
This new Beat Office also has an interview room and a traditional blue lamp! 
The local Beat Team will also use the facility as a start and finish base, which will allow 
more time for a visible police presence around the town and community.

Letters to the Bugle Postbag MUST include the sender’s name and address, however, 
letters will be published anonymously on request. 
Political or malicious content may be edited or refused, at the Editor’s discretion.

MAKE YOUR MARK...
The election of a Police & 
Crime Commissioner for 
Leicestershire takes place on 
a four year cycle. 
Use your democratic right  
-  make your mark on 
Thursday, May 2nd. 

***************
Polling Station: 
Village Hall 
7.00am - 10.00pm
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WILD ABOUT BOSWORTH
Grey Heron - Ardea cinerea
On rare occasions, you might be lucky enough to spot a heron in a statuesque pose on 
the canal bank; watching for signs of a passing lunch, though it is surprising they can 
see anything in today’s turbid canal water. I recall as a youngster watching pike lurking 
amongst the reeds beside the towpath. Nowadays, however, the combination of boat traffic 
churning up the mud and fertiliser leaching in from neighbouring farms creates canal water 
with the opacity of builders’ tea.  
Evidently, herons have overcome this difficulty as there are approximately 13,000 breeding 
pairs in the UK and 63,000 overwintering birds. Nesting takes place in historical sites, 
called heronries. The largest such in Britain is currently at Northward Hill in Kent, where 
there are between 150 and 200 nests!  Away from the heronry, they adopt a solitary lifestyle.
Besides fish, (including those treasured individuals in garden ponds), they readily feed on 
a variety of creatures: small birds (ducklings), small mammals, newts, frogs, and worms.
As photographers will know, getting close up photographs of these birds is difficult due to 
their extreme timidity - they take flight at the first sign of a human. Doubtless, this behaviour 
was genetically favoured in the past as fearless birds tended to end up on the banquet table!
In 1513 Mr. Wynkyn de Worde wrote that this lean and stringy bird could be improved 
by “...sauce hym with vynegre, mustarde, poudre of ginger, and salte”!  Currently, herons 
are a protected species...
The symbolism of the heron differs by culture. In China, it represents strength, purity, and 
long life. In Native American tradition the heron symbolizes wisdom and good judgment. 
In ancient Egypt, the heron was an icon of creation, while in Africa and Greece it was a 
messenger of the gods.
								        Mike Chanter 

BOSWORTH IN FOCUS 

COMPLETE CAR CARE
Accident repair specialist

Bodywork, dent, scratch and stone-chip repair
Servicing, alloy refurbishment, welding

MoT repair
Valeting, full body polish

Parking sensors, tyres & exhausts, etc. fitted
Call Ben on 01858 880404

bencompletecarcare@outlook.com

Flowers and floral 
arrangements for any 

occasion 
Call for a free consultation. 

Many years experience 
in the floral industry. 
Follow or like me on 

Facebook. 
Call me on 07773 063063

 FLOWERS BY HEATHER
Husbands Bosworth

CANAL ARTS
Mikron travelling theatre 
will be performing their 
new production, ‘Jennie 
Lee’  on Tuesday, May 28th 
at the Wharf Inn, Welford 
Wharf, ‘curtain up’ at 
7.00pm.
‘Jennie Lee’ tells of the 
extraordinary life of the 
radical Jennie Lee, the 
MP you’ve never heard 
of… Tenacious, bold and 
rebellious, Jennie cut her 
own path through history, 
majoring on core socialist 
issues of wages, health, and housing and for art and education too. Oh yes, and Jennie 
was also the wife of Nye Bevan, founder of the NHS...
No reserved seating or tickets are required for this performance - Mikron’s famous ‘pay 
what you can’ collection will be taken after the show! 
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BYGONE BOSWORTH
Images from the Historical Society’s Archive Collection

FOBS NEWS

Supporting
the

Bosworth Bugle

NEIL BURKE JOINERY

‘JJ’s Kiddycare’
* GOOD * Ofsted grading
* Government funded sessions available
* Full Day Care 0-5yrs
* Situated on a farm site between South Kilworth and 
Welford
* Breakfast and After School clubs. (4-14years)
* Holiday Clubs during all Northants & Leics school breaks 

Tel no. 01858 575642 
www.jjs-kiddycare.co.uk
Email:admin@jjs-kiddycare.co.uk

There are many reports and much local newspaper coverage 
of the May Day festivities in Bosworth in the early 1900s. 
Clearly the event was in important fixture in the village 

calendar at that 
time, and being 
crowned May 
Q u e e n  w a s 
o b v i o u s l y  a 
great honour. 
H e r e ,  i n 
1910 we see 
10  yea r  o ld 
Nellie Wallis, 

daughter of George Wallis, the licensee of the Red Lion Inn, in all her regalia. (Note the 
Leicester Mail misspelling of Nellie’s surname!) 
In the case of the photograph from the following year, when the weather appears to have 
been more clement, the whole pageant and 
the May Queen’s entourage, including 
a vast retinue of twenty-two Maids of 
Honour dressed in their finest, processed 
in a stately fashion around the village, the 
May Queen being transported in a gaily 
decorated bath chair. The procession on 
that occasion also included setting up the 
May Pole as a traffic-calming measure in 
the middle of High Street... 
In 1917 the Midland Mail reported that ‘...the crowning of the May Queen is a time-
honoured event and there is no falling off of interest’. May Day celebrations carried on 
throughout WWII when the evacuees from Kensal House School, London joined the 
village children, but the custom seems to have lapsed soon after. 
In 1971, however, the Harborough Mail reported that it was revived and 5 year old, 
Sharon Perkins was crowned May Queen in an event organised by the PTA and the school, 
which included the May Pole Dance, handbell ringing and Lutterworth Morris Dancers.

OPEN GARDENS
May is a busy month with 16 gardens opening all over the county on behalf of the Leicestershire National Garden Scheme. 
Our first May garden to open on Sunday May 5th 2.00pm - 5.00pm is Burrough Hall, near Melton Mowbray LE14 2QZ. A large mature garden 
surrounding a classic hunting lodge, with magnificent views across High Leicestershire and including a small collection of vintage and classic cars.
Opening over the Late Spring Bank Holiday is Westview, Great Glen LE8 9EH on May 25th & 27th 11.00am - 4.00pm, featuring wisteria, 
lilac and colourful borders. 
On Sunday, May 26th Westbrooke House, Market Harborough, LE16 8AX opens 10.00am - 4.30pm. This large garden has multi-coloured 
perennial borders around the main lawn, leading to a woodland path. There is a walled garden, a kitchen garden and a courtyard with a 
collection of over 270 miniature and very small hostas.
Thanks to the generosity of our garden owners and visitors the National Garden Scheme donated a record of £3,403,960 to some 
of the UK best-loved nursing and health charities, which included £76,000 raised by Leicestershire. 
								        Carol Bartlett, Leicestershire NGS Publicity volunteer

BAG2SCHOOL COLLECTION
Amazing result!! 

A big thanks to all of the villagers 
who donated to the recent 

collection!!!! 
A fantastic total of 890.9kg was 

collected resulting in  a grand total 
of £356.36 towards School funds! 

Well done everyone... 
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HISTORICAL SOCIETY
The Historical Society’s season of indoor 
meetings has now ended. Our next organised 
gathering will be on Wednesday, June 
26th when we will be visiting our friends 
from the Ashby Canal Association at their 
group’s headquarters at Snarestone Wharf, 
near Measham. The Wharf has a souvenir 
and bric a brac shop, ice creams and light 
refreshments. 
Hopefully, if the weather is clement, we will 
be able to take our picnics and make use of 
their picnic area. 
We have also been promised an historical  
tour of the site and an opportunity to 
take a walk along the newly opened 
restored section of the canal, where the 
group’s members are busy progressing the 
restoration of the canal route towards a 
proposed new basin at Measham and the 
canal’s eventual reconnection with the in-
water section at Moira. 

**************
Meanwhile we have been finalising the 
events for next year’s Winter Programme, 
with a full schedule now pencilled in.
Watch this space...

MORE BOSWORTH IN FOCUS 

CRAFT GROUP
The Craft Group is a friendly and informal 
gathering where craft-minded people.We 
meet on the second Wednesday of each 
month in the Committee Room of the Village 
Hall, 7.00pm to 9.00pm. 
For details contact Gail on 880413. 

CAUSEWAY COFFEE
The next meeting of the Causeway Coffee 
group will be on Friday, May 10th 10.00am 
- 11.30am at the Sports Pavilion, Kilworth 
Road. 
Causeway is a friendly socal group, open to 
any villager who is retired and living alone. 
The group meets regularly on the second 
Friday of each month at the Sports Pavilion 
for teas, coffees and cake and to catch up 
with each other and the local gossip! 
For more information please contact Heather 
on 880165.

F&W Plumbing & Heating Services Ltd
Based in North Kilworth

	 ¤ Bespoke bathroom & kitchen design and installation
	 ¤ All types of wall and floor tiling
	 ¤ Hot and cold water systems
	 ¤ Unvented hot water systems
Contact Jason on 07866741261
	 Email: jasonfandw@hotmail.com
	 www.fandwplumbingandheatingservices.co.uk

Over 30 years experience in designing and installing contemporary and traditional 
kitchens and bathrooms

Project manage personally with all associated trades for a co-ordinated high 
quality finish with minimum disruption

VILLAGE LUNCH
The next Village Lunch will be on Wednesday 
May 29th at Kilworth Springs Golf Club 
South Kilworth Road, North Kilworth. We 
meet at 12.30pm to eat at 1.00pm.
The Village Lunch is a great place for those 
new to the area, retired or living alone to 
meet up with old friends, catch up with all 
the local gossip and make new friends whilst 
enjoying an excellent home cooked meal in 
a warm, relaxed and friendly atmosphere. 
The cost of the two-course meal including 
tea/coffee and mints is £13.50 per person. 
Special dietary needs are catered for, please 
ask for details.
Please call Jo on 07534057575 if you would 
like to book a place, arrange transport to the 
venue or for any other information.
Next month’s Village Lunch date:
Thursday, June 27th

ACTIVITY & INTEREST 
GROUPS

Art Group 
Contact: Melvyn Forman 880281
All Saints Parish Church
Contact: Diana Jones 880741 
Causeway Charity 
Contact: Heather O’Connor 880165
Craft Group 
Contact: Gail Wilmot 880413
Badminton Club 
Contact: Ralph Horton 880526 
HB School 
Contact: Office 880212
Historical Society 
Contact: Melvyn Forman 880281
Millennium Woodland Trust 
Contact: Jackie Fletcher 880910  
Parish Council 
Contact: Derek Watson 881109  
Playing Field & Pavilion 
Contact: Patricia Hobson 880070
St. Mary’s Roman Catholic Church 
Contact: Matthew Pittam 01788 833547 S
Tennis Club 
Contact: George Walker 880222 
Village Lunch 
Contact: Jo Hutton 07534 057575 
Village Hall 
Contact: Liz Linnel-Jones 880426

MARIE AINGE 
PHOTOGRAPHY

Local Photographer taking 
bookings 

As published in Nikon Magazine
‘Spring’ a surprise photo session

for your loved ones
Slots now available

Prices are from £55 per session
View Facebook & Flickr.com

Contact 01858 880823
Email: aingel1@sky.com

MOVIE TONE
Welford’s village cinema season draws to a close on 
Saturday, May 4th with One Life [2023], based on 
the true story of stockbroker, Nicholas Winton, who 
helped groups of Jewish children to flee Nazi-occupied 
Czechoslovakia on the eve of World War II. 
The storyline alternates between Anthony Hopkins, 
as the elderly Winton reminiscing on his past, and 
Johnny Flynn as the young Winton overcoming 
bureaucratic hurdles, collecting donations and 
seeking foster families for the children brought to 
England. 
Payment on the door, cash or card £7.00 
Film Nights will recommence in October. 
If you would like to be inlcuded on an emailling 
list please contact Chris Brown
Chris  Brown 575494 or  07710 382598 
chrisbrowny55@hotmail.co.uk  
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Report of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday, April 2nd 2024 following the Annual Parish Meeting
Present: Cllr. Bolter (Vice Chair), Cllrs. Forman, Gallagher and East and two visitors
Visitors Questions
• A visitor raised concerns about potholes on the Butt Lane bridleway that continues from Butt Lane. Clerk to raise this issue with the landowner
Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved
Matters Arising for noting only
• Clerk confirmed that a new parish laptop had been received
• A new electricity contract for office has been set up
• An additional waste bin on the Playing Field has been installed
• Clerk confirmed that the oak tree to commemorate the KC III coronation has been purchased and arrangements for planting it agreed 
Finance
• Council accepted the March 2024 bank statements and reports as an accurate representation of the financial transactions
• Clerk advised that the existing Cashbook accounting system is no longer supported and it will be necessary to change for 2024/2025
Website Provider
• After discussion it was proposed we move forward with Cuttlefish, who have taken over the existing contract
D-Day Anniversary 6th June
• Council heard that a local caterer would be happy to sell bacon rolls and burgers and provide tea and coffee etc.
• Cllr Bolter confirmed he will source and place appropriate flags - other ideas would be discussed at the next Parish Council meeting
Millennium Pavilion
• Clerk advised that the search to find a contractor to install the new solar lights continues
• Clerk was requested to source further options for new tables for the pavilion - item to add to the May meeting agenda
• Cllr. Forman proposed that framed images from the Historical Society Archive be hung in the pavilion meeting room - he will bring examples to the 
next meeting 
Traffic Matters
• Welford Action Group (WAG) is seeking support in relation to potentially greater HGV movements generated by the proposed Lutterworth East 
development. Clerk to liaise with WAG on this matter 
Any Other Business
Confirmation of date and time of next meeting, which is the Annual Parish Council Meeting on Tuesday, May 7th at 7.30pm in the Sports Pavilion. This 
will be followed, at 8.00pm by an Ordinary Parish Council Meeting
A full copy of the Minutes can be viewed or downloaded at: www.husbandsbosworthpc.org.uk or by request to the Parish Clerk.

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS LOCAL OFFICERS
Husbands Bosworth Parish Council:
Councillors  	
	 Patricia Hobson (Chair) 880070
	 James Bolter
	 Melvyn Forman 	
	 Gareth Peel
	 Kay Gallagher
	 Thomas East	
Parish Clerk  	
	 Derek Watson
	 2a Mowsley Road 
	 H.B. LE17 6LR 	 Tel: 881109
clerk@husbandsbosworthpc.org.uk

DONALD CAMPBELL 
LANDSCAPES

All aspects of hard 
landscaping, Including 

stone walling,  pergolas, 
slabbing and patios.
Husbands Bosworth 

area
Tel. No. 07817 381 244

Notes from Husbands Bosworth Annual Parish Meeting held on Tuesday, April 2nd 2024
Present: Cllr. Bolter (Vice Chair), Cllrs. Forman, Gallagher, East, Clerk, and eight visitors 
Apologies: Cllrs. Hobson and Peel
Cllr. Bolter chaired the meeting and welcomed the visitors.
Minutes of the 2023 Annual Parish Meeting were read and approved
Report on Parish Projects
• Clerk gave an overview on the major projects that had been undertaken in the parish during 2023. 
• The main project was the Pavilion extension, which was part funded with Section 106 monies. 
• The car park extension, including disabled spaces, was supported by a grant from the Mick George 
Community Development Fund
• Clerk gave an update on works to return Firs Farm to a working farm and acknowledged a generous 
donation of solar street lamps to light the pavilion car park and roadside path from the Firs Farm 
clearance team 
• Defibrillators (AEDs) - we now have access to three devices in the village and John Skelton, who is an Emergency Medical Technician and First 
Responder with EMAS attended the meeting to give an overview of the benefits of defibrillators
Questions and Discussion Session
• A visitor highlighted a blocked drain at the junction of Station Road and Welford Road which is causing a large puddle. Clerk to contact LCC Highways
• A visitor highlighted the car parking issues on Bell Lane that are causing large vehicles to have to mount the pavement to pass. Clerk to request an 
assessment by LCC Highways 
• Chair thanked Councillors, Clerk and Caretaker for their work during the past year 
There being no further business the Chair closed the meeting closed at 8.25pm

*********************
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CHURCH NEWS
All Saints Parish Church & St. Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

ALL SAINTS CHURCH NEWS
When is a Church Poor?
In Acts 3 we read of an incident when Peter met a lame man 
begging at the gate of the Temple in Jerusalem.
Peter said, ‘I have no silver or gold, but what I have I give 
you; in the name of Jesus Christ of Nazareth, stand up and 
walk.’ And he took him by the right hand and raised him 
up; and immediately his feet and ankles were made strong. 
Jumping up, he stood and began to walk, and he entered the 
temple with them, walking and leaping and praising God.
For some people, for the church to have to say “I have no 
silver and gold” is about the worst thing that can be said. 
They feel it is embarrassing for the church to be poor. As 
we look around the Hexagon Benefice, most of our churches are struggling to sustain 
themselves financially. Even all six of us together can’t afford to pay a priest. We don’t 
have much in the way of silver or gold. 
But there is an interesting story of a humble monk who was being shown around a 
magnificent cathedral by a cardinal. This happened in the Middle Ages when the Roman 
Catholic church was at its zenith of power, prestige, and wealth. The cardinal pointed out 
the opulent building with all of its magnificent gilding and furnishings and he said to the 
monk with a wink, “We no longer have to say, I have no silver or gold.”
The monk paused and then looked the proud cardinal in the eye and said, “But neither can 
you say, ‘In the name of Jesus Christ of Nazareth, rise up and walk.’” 
When is the church really poor? The monk knew a truth that the cardinal didn’t. The Church 
is only really poor when she is no longer a place where God moves in salvation and healing. 
That is when the church is really poor. 
I don’t care how much money we have in the Hexagon, but I do care passionately that we 
should be a place where God’s power in salvation and healing is seen to be at work. More 
than anything else, this is my prayer. Please join me in praying it.
Rev. Stephen March - Pioneer Curate in the Hexagon Benefice
www.fuelforpilgrims.org.						      Stephen 

ST.MARY’S NEWS
St. Mary’s will be conducting a Vigil Mass at 7.00pm on Wednesday, May 8th and celebrating 
Mass at 10.00am on Ascension Day, Thursday, May 9th.
Books 
We are collecting books for a fundraising book sale later in the year. Books can be left at 
Church or we are happy to arrange collection.  
Please email for details: fr.matthew.pittam@rcaob.org.uk
Masses
Sunday & Thursday: 10.00am
Tuesday: (as announced)
Wednesday: 7.00pm
Old photographs of St. Mary’s 
We are currently collating old photos of St Mary’s, including weddings, baptisms and other 
events down the years. Please let me know if you have a photos that we can copy. 	
							       Father Matthew  

Margaret ‘Peggy’ Underwood
of Church Street

Passed away 27th March 2024
Age 95 years
 R.I.P     

Hexagon Benefice 

CHURCH SERVICES 

St Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

Mass celebrated every 
Sunday at 10.00am

Contact:
Robert Constable-Maxwell  880361
Fr. Matthew Pittam 01788 833547
E:matthewpittam@yahoo.co.uk

All Saints Church invites you to an 
informal,  warm and friendly 
mid-week communion every 

Wednesday 10.00am 
Coffee//teas served afterwards

Senior Churchwarden: 
Di Jones 880741 
Curate: 
Stephen March
Stephen.March@LeicesterCofE.org

Sunday 5th 	 10.30am B’thorpe

Sunday 12th 	 10.30am Thedd.

Sunday 19th 	 PENTECOST
		  10.30am HB

Sunday 26th 	 TRINITY SUNDAY
		  10.30am Arnesby

MAY

Evensong 
We sing Evensong every Wednesday at 6.30pm
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LOCAL PLANNING NEWS
The following applications have been submitted to Harborough District Council:
24/00352/FUL Erection of garden canopy, Wharf Inn, Welford Wharf 
24/00376/TCA Works to trees (fell), 48 High Street 
24/00419/TCA Works to trees (fell), 23 Bell Lane 

Recently determined applications: 
23 Bell Lane 23/01360/LBC (Approved) Replacement window to ancilliary building, The Warehouse, Welford Wharf  

Current applications may be inspected during normal working hours at the Council Offices, The Symington Building, Adam & Eve Street, 
Market Harborough or at the Parish Office, 2a Mowsley Road.
Planning applications and other aspects of local government can be viewed on-line at www.harboroughonline.co.uk

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

MOBILE LIBRARY 
it’s all change.for the Mobile Library...
New day and times: Monday every three weeks
Stops & Times (See dates above)
	 Welford Road: 		  12.05pm - 12.30pm
	 Butt Lane: 		  12.40pm - 1.00pm
Mobile library Service 0116 3052695 libraries@leics.gov.uk

• Toe nails cut
• Corns
• Verrucas
• Ingrown toe nails
• Hard dry skin
• Fungal nails
• Hopi candle ear wax 	
  removal
• Holistic therapies
Home appointments
   07842 266575

www.happyfeetmidlands.com

HAPPY 
FEET
Registered
Foot Care
Specialist

We collect up to 3 large household items or 12 
sacks of waste for a charge of £37.16. 
Search: Harborough Bulky Waste

Thursday May 2nd 		  POLLING DAY Police & Crime Commissioner election, 7.00am  - 10.00pm Village Hall
Saturday May 4th 			  Friends of the Welford Arm work party morning, 9.30am Welford Wharf
Saturday May 4th 	 		  Millennium Wood work party morning, 10.00am, meet Mill Lane car park
Tuesday May 7th 			  Parish Council Annual Meeting followed by Ordinary Parish Council Meeting, 7.30pm SP 
Friday May 10th 			   Causeway Coffee Morning, 10.00am - 11.30am Sports Pavilion
Saturday May 18th 		  FOBS Safari Supper, 7.00pm Village Hall
Monday May 20th 		  Mobile library (Note: new scheduule and timings - see below)
Tuesday, May 28th 		  MIKRON canal theatre presents ‘Jennie Lee’, curtain 7.00 pm, Wharf Inn, Welford Wharf 
Wednesday May 29th 		  Village Lunch, 12.30pm Kilworth Springs Golf Club
Tuesday June 4th 			  Parish Council meeting
Thursday June 6th 		  D-Day 80 celebrations 
Friday June 7th 			   All Saints Foodbank Collection and Coffee Morning
Wednesday June 26th 		  Historical Society Summer Outing 
Thursday June 27th 		  Village Lunch  
Sunday June 30th 			  Bosworth School Summer Fair
Sunday, August  4th 		  Husbands Bosworth Horticultural Show

LUTTERWORTH BANKING HUB 
19 High Street Lutterworth 
The Hub is operated by the Post 
Office and is open 5 days a week, 
9.00am to 5.00pm. 
The Hub provides customers of 
major banks with transaction 
facilities, including paying in 
cash and cheques, withdrawing 
cash, paying utility bills and balance checks.
A Community Banker service, where customers can talk to their own 
bank about more complicated issues are provided one day a week:
	 Monday: 		  Barclays 
	 Tuesday: 		  Natwest
	 Wednesday: 	 Santander
	 Thursday: 	 HSBC
	 Friday: 		  Lloyds


